
CALL FOR SUBMISSIONS

Notices and submissions for the Newsletter must be
received before 10.30am on WEDNESDAY morning
to be considered for inclusion into that week’s edition.
Envelopes marked “PARISH NEWSLETTER”
should be left into the Sacristy or Parish Office.

ST. THOMAS AQUINAS – FEAST
DAY 28TH JANUARY

St. Thomas Aquinas was born south of
Rome in 1225. He came from a noble
family and as a child was given a good
education. This combined with his great
intelligence marked him out as a gifted
academic. The new order of Dominicans
attracted him and he joined them. They
sent him to Cologne in Germany where he
studied under St. Albert the Great.
Thomas was a big man of quiet disposition
and his fellow students nicknamed him the
“dumb ox”. “You call him a dumb ox” St.
Albert told his students “but soon this ox
will be heard bellow all over the world”.

Thomas Aquinas is arguably the church’s
greatest theologian and thinker. He wrote
prolifically on just about everything that
puzzles humanity about life. Thomas is the
great integrator, the great synthesizer. More
than anyone else either before him or since,
he took our knowledge of God, life, the
material and the spiritual and welded a great
unity into it.

Thomas believed that so many people
are lost in life because they do not know
the truth of things or they look for truth in
the wrong places. If people do not know at
least some semblance of the truth then they
can’t live effectively in the reality of life.
St. Thomas devoted himself to teaching
others how to find the truth and thus live
fulfilled lives that are based on the solid
foundation of reality. Using the ancient
Greek philosophers as his starting point
Aquinas said that for us, Christians, God is
the ultimate reality behind all the confusing
realities of our ever changing world.

Towards the end of his life St. Thomas
had a revelation of the risen Lord while
saying Mass. Afterwards he put down his
pen and never wrote another word. He said
of his experience “All I have ever written
seems like straw compared to the glory I
have just witnessed” St. Thomas Aquinas
died a year later at 49 years of age. We

ALL BRIDGE PLAYERS PLEASE
NOTE

A Charity Bridge in aid of taking sick and
handicapped children to Lourdes at Easter
will be held on Tuesday 4th February in
Newlands Golf Club at 7.30pm and all
bridge players are invited to attend and are
promised an enjoyable evening. Admission
is €10 per person and no partner required!

pray that he will help us know the truth so
that we can be fully alive in the reality of
what God has created.

Fr. Padraig

CHILDREN’S CORNER

Emma Ní Bháiceir is this week’s winner,
drawn by Seamus our deacon.
Congratulations Emma! Your prize is
waiting to be picked up from the Sacristy
after Mass today

THIS WEEK’S QUIZ

The picture shows St.
Blaise. His Feast day is
tomorrow. What is he
renowned for? You will find
the answer in this newsletter
Your entries by Tuesday –
email

ellenteresacoyne@eircom.net or by
Wednesday morning to the Sacristy

ÁRAS CHRÓNAIN – SOCIAL EVENING

Ceidhli and Set Dancing, ceol agus craic
every Friday at 9.30pm in Áras Chrónain
Fáilte roimh cách!

Máire Uí Bhroin
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PARISH TEAM

CONTACTS
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Office/Sacristy

459 3520

Fr Damian Farnon,
Moderator

St Cecilla’s

459 2665

Fr Pádraig O’Sullivan,

Co-P.P.

St Columba’s

464 0441

Deacon Seamus McEntee

St Mary’s

459 2311

Clonburris

Fr Shán O Cuív CC

087 238 7530

Knockmitten

Fr Des Byrne CC

45 Woodford Drive.

459 2323

Parish Pastoral Workers
(for the Combined Catholic

Parishes of Clondalkin)

Peter Siney
089 461 4226

Christopher Okereke
457 3546

SPRING IS IN THE AIR

In our part of the world Saint Brigid’s Day marks the
beginning of Spring and I observed a daffodil in the
car park during the week beside the lovely
snowdrops.  It is a reminder that the work of God in
nature continues despite or perhaps because of the
wet weather.  I always find January a dull and dreary
month after the light and excitement of Christmas and
the New Year. The day-light hours are still short and
I for one, look forward to feeling the heat of the sun.
The flowers are a sign of new life and that Spring is
here.

I’m not sure if many households still do a complete
‘Spring Clean’.  In the past this was an annual event
made easier by large families or in the case of the ‘big
house’ a ready supply of staff.  It was an opportunity
to review and see the needs of the house for the
months ahead and to discard what was beyond repair
or to invest in something new to brighten the home.  I
wonder is there a need for a spiritual Spring Clean?
On this Candlemas Day are our eyes and hearts open
like Simeon so that we can recognise the presence of
Christ?  Can we examine aspects of our lives that
hinder us from living our lives fully in the light of the
Gospels?  Is there something that we need to take up
in order to keep the flame of faith alive in our hearts?

Enjoy a Lent free February!!!

Fr. D



NOTICES

Monday 3rd February
Miraculous Medal Novena after 10am
Mass and Rosary.

Tuesday 4th February
Lectio Divina under the direction of Sr. Anne
in the Pastoral Centre after 10am Mass.

Wednesday 5th February
Prayer Group meets in the Pastoral Centre
at 8pm, downstairs
Meeting of parents with babies for Baptism
at 8pm in the Pastoral Centre, upstairs

Friday 7th February
First Friday: Masses are offered for all whose
names are on the Altar List of the Dead

Saturday 8th February
First Saturday: Fatima Devotions after
10am Mass and Rosary

CHURCH DUTY

Cleaning: Rita Arnold
Altar Linen; Nuala Carroll
Flowers: Maura Gaffney from 7th Feb to 20th

ADORATION

This Thursday 6th February  Exposition of
the Blessed Sacrament will be held in the
Sisters' Oratory:
from after 10am Mass to 11.45am, and
from 7pm to 9pm.
All are welcome.

DEATHS

We extend our deepest sympathy to the
family and friends of:

Harriet Coe, James Connolly Park

recently deceased.  May she rest in peace.

GET WELL WISHES

It was good to hear last week that
Sacristan Padraig had “turned the corner”
and is on the road to recovery after his
recent surgery. We send our good wishes
to him and assure him of our prayers!

FINANCIAL REPORT

The Finance Committee acknowledges with
thanks €1,978 – your contributions this week

ANNIVERSARIES

Monday 3rd February
10.00am Michael Dwyer, 2nd An

Tuesday 4th February
10.00am John Quinlan, B/day Rem 

and 1st An

Wednesday 5th February
10.00am John Quinlan, 1st An

Thursday 6th February
10.00am Kathleen Mucha, 6th An

Saturday 8th February
10.00am Gerard Doyle B/day Rem

Sunday 9th February
 7.30pm (Vigil)Molly and Paddy Kelly

Frank Keane, Sr and Frank 
Keane Jr

10.30am John Lynch; John Fannon
Monica Lernihan
Michael Lynch

12 noon Geraldine and Conor (Sr) 
McElhinney
Sr. Augustine, MM
John McInerney and

William Walsh; Anne O’Brien Jr MM
 5.30pm John Quinlan, 1st An

BAPTISMS

Congratulations and welcome to:

Sianna Rose Dunne Rafferty, Elmfield Court

recently Baptised.

ST BLAISE AND BLESSING OF
THROATS – MONDAY 3RD

FEBRUARY

The first reference we have of him is in
manuscripts of Aëtius Amidenus, a court
physician at the end of the 5th or the beginning
of the 6th century; there his aid is invoked in
treating objects stuck in the throat.

According to the account, while Blaise
was being taken into custody, a distraught
mother, whose only child was choking on
a fishbone, threw herself at his feet and
implored his intercession. Touched at her
grief, he offered up his prayers, and the
child was cured. Consequently, Saint
Blaise is invoked for protection against
injuries and illnesses of the throat.

On Monday, 3rd  February, the blessing
of St. Blaise will be given here at 10am
Mass only.

The blessing is given: "May Almighty
God at the intercession of St. Blaise, Bishop
and Martyr, preserve you from infections of
the throat and from all other afflictions".

CLONBURRIS
Mass Intentions

Saturday 1st February
  6.30pm Harriet Coe R.D.

Mary Burke 2nd An.
Carol Doyle An.
Frances Pittain An.

Sunday 2nd February
11.00am Winnie Mulheir An.

BaptismBaptismBaptismBaptism
Congratulations to Daniel Michael Corgray
who was Baptised after 11am Mass last
Sunday.

Competition WinnerCompetition WinnerCompetition WinnerCompetition Winner
Congratulations to Ciaran and Cormac
Gavin competition winners, your prize can
be collected after Mass.

MONDAY CLUB

Thanks to Frank’s patience, kindness and
generosity we managed to make our own
St. Brigid’s crosses last Monday. It was
touch and go as the weather was so bad we
thought there was no way we would have
the rushes. The community spirit in
Clondalkin is second to none despite what
the media reports. Mrs. Gay Allen who
collects rushes and makes crosses for Áras
Chrónáin donated the rushes. We are so
grateful to her. “Thank You” Gay and
Frank for promoting St. Brigid’s Day!
On a lighter note let us remember:

“In wine there is wisdom
In beer there is strength
In water there is BACTERIA”
So much water around!!

Joan

MEDJUGORJE 2014

Pilgrimage will part 5th May, returning day
flights from Dublin - €599 includes fare, 9
nights on half board basis, near St. James
Church, luxury coach transfers and guide.
Spiritual Director is Fr. Camillius OSM

For further details please contact Liam
Cotter – 01 4928194 or 087 6281157
€50 deposit secures €599, after 17th

February price €649 applies

MASS FOR THE SICK:

The Annual Diocesan Mass for the Sick
will take place this year in the Church of
St. Therese in Mount Merrion on Sunday
9th February at 3.00pm. Archbishop
Diarmuid Martin will be the main
celebrant on the day. You are very
welcome to attend and please bring family
and friends who would like to receive the
anointing for the Sick. Refreshments will
be served afterwards in the Parish
Community Centre.


